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Weekly Announcements  
 If you have announcements to be included in the bulletin or pastor’s announcements, please make 

sure to submit them by Wednesday at noon of that week to guarantee inclusion for Sunday 

morning.  You can either email to fumcylady@brazoriainet.com, call the office at (979) 798-2220 or 

drop a copy off during office hours (Monday Thursday8AM to1 PM).  Anniversaries and 

birthdays will be listed in the weekly bulletins.  

                                        PRAY FOR OUR HOMEBOUND MEMBERS  

AT HOME…………………………………….………………………….………….Debbie Rasco, Dorothy & Roger Kees  

Assisted Living/Nursing Facility  

Darlene Joy Allman……………………………………………….……….………………………The Legacy, Bay City, TX     

Dan Hutson………………………………………………..….……..…Mount Joseph Senior Village, Concordia, KS 

Claude McClendon………………………………………....….…….……..……………….Sweeny House, Sweeny, TX  

Kittie Stanger…………………………………………………..………..………….Country Village Care, Angleton, TX  
If you would like to send a card or letter to any of our homebound please call the office (979-798-2220)  

Or email fumclady@brazoriainet.com 

 

 

 
Pastorõs Message  

 Are you ready for some football? 

     It’s that time of year. Soon, those Friday night lights will be turned on, and the gridiron will come alive for that most 

American of traditions, football season. Beth and I just renewed our season tickets to watch my HBU “Huskies” play. Whether 

you prefer high school, college, or professional (GO TEXANS!!!) the time for punting, passing, blocking, and tackling is nearly 

upon us.  

          There is, however, another football tradition, one that seems to be as old as me. It’s seen in the Charles Schulz cartoon 

strip “Peanuts.”  Every fall, dear Lucy Van Pelt cons an ever more suspicious, and circumspect Charlie Brown into place-

kicking a football that she tees up. Poor Charlie Brown KNOWS she’s going to pull the ball away the very instant he’s in full 

stride resulting in an embarrassing kerfuffle.  

Gullible ole Charlie Brown annually kicks himself onto a part of his posterior body, “that we think … less honorable” 

(1 Cor. 12:23a, CEB). It’s so futile as to be sad. I, for one, wish Charlie would learn from his past experiences and do 

something else. At the same time, I also see a parallel between Lucy’s repeated cartoon mischief, and the very real and 

recurrent sins committed by Jesus’ followers (you know … us).  Like Charlie Brown, we know better than to sin. We know it’s 

going to hurt us in the end. We know that it’s the diabolical work of the devil. And yet we fall (literally) for it repeatedly. Like 

Lucy, the devil is shrewd, cunning, and seductive. In Greek, he’s literally called “the diabolical one.” He’ll trick us every chance 

he can get, and he cheats.  

No less than St. Paul himself warned us, “[T]ake everything the Master has set out for you, well-made weapons of 

the best materials. And put them to use so you will be able to stand up to everything the Devil throws your way. This is no 

afternoon athletic contest that we'll walk away from … [t]his is for keeps, a life-or-death fight to the finish” (Eph. 6: 10b-12a, 

The Message). 

John Wesley also worried “believers” could fall into the trap of “the diabolical one”: “[A]lthough we are renewed, 

cleansed, purified, sanctified,” he wrote, “the moment we truly believe in Christ … [t]he more carefully let us take to ourselves, 

and "put on, the whole armor of God;" that … we may be able to withstand in the evil day” (“On Sin in Believers” Sermon 13, 

1763). 

            Friends, it’s time to put on our pads and helmets, “God’s armor” (Eph. 10:11a, CEB), and play by His rules (not the 

devil’s), standing firm against those who cheat, deceive, and/or harm us away from the Cross of Christ Jesus. Game’s on. 
Are you ready? And, how about joining us for some Sunday morning light, say around 10:30 am? 

See you there!   Pastor Do n  

  

OCTOBER NEWSLETTER DEADLINE IS MONDAY 

SEPTEMBER  25TH AT 12:00 pm! 

 

    
    

  
Articles received after the deadline will not be  included in the newsletter. 

  
Please   submit early!   
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Thanks to all of our Special Music guest and we hope you come back                              WELCOME SHANNON!!!   IT½S GREAT TO HAVE YOU 
 

                                            SPECIAL MUSIC                                                          

       Over the summer we were so blessed to have so many wonderful guests for our Special Music 

Program. Some of them twice.  Teri Cleveland was our first guest and she always brings powerful 

messages with her amazing voice.  Bubba Trappe was our next guest and if you missed it you really 

missed something so special most of us were brought to tears.  He was with us on Father’s Day which 

made it even more special.  John and Cathy Phillips are always such a joy when they bring the praise and 

worship through their beautiful voices and music.  Judy Gifford honored us on Sunday July 2nd with music 

of patriotism As Sylvia Dorman signed.  Anthony Smith is always a favorite. 

 Hearts of Grace was another group that blessed us with their music        

                   Special People       Judy and Sylvia  

Sylvia and Wendee sing and Sign                                                          
 

                                                                                              No -Name Praise Band  

               
Charlie, Woody, Roy,Bubba and Lucas              

Great Friends                 Great D onuts           Great  Fellowship                      

                        
                    

    Meet Shannon Doerr,   Our New Choir Director  
      Shannon's first Sunday conducting and leading congregational singing will be September 24th.        
            Choir rehearsals will now be on THURSDAY at 6:00pm beginning on September 21st. 
 

 

                                                

                                 Hospitality  

We love to gather for fellowship before fellowship in the Hospitality Room for coffee and donuts.  We usually 

have a full house and have even been known to be a few minutes late getting to the service.  I keep saying I 

have got to get batteries for that clock!  We LOVE our donuts!!! 
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